HALL COUNTY

SOIL AND WATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT

M I N U T E S

MARCH 20 2012
GAINESVILLE, GEORGIA

The supervisors of the Hall County Soil and Water Conservation District met on Tuesday, March 20, 2012 in the Agricultural Service Center Building in Gainesville, Georgia.
Supervisors present were:  Mike Haynes, T. Larry Nix, Gene Anderson, Sewell Blackstock and Jane Hemmer = 100%.  Others present were:  Robert Amos, Buddy Belflower, Rev. Mark Spence, Greg Bell, Cindy Edge and Michael Wheeler.
District Chairman Haynes gave the welcome and District Chaplain Spence gave the invocation.

The minutes of the February meeting were approved on a motion by Nix and seconded by Blackstock.  The motion passed.

The treasury report of the February meeting was approved on a motion by Nix and seconded by Blackstock.  The motion passed.

Haynes reported that he had contacted Governor Nathan Deal about speaking at the District’s Annual Meeting but has not received confirmation on him attending.  Anderson suggested Sandra Deal as a back up speaker.  After discussion the supervisors agreed to have entertainment this year and recognize affiliate members that have supported the district for the last thirty (30) years.

District Conservationist Belflower gave the NRCS report.  There were five (5) erosion and sediment control plans submitted for ratification.  A motion was made by Nix and seconded by Anderson to approve the plans.  The motion passed.  Belflower reported that they are finishing the EQIP ranking and the Upper Chattahoochee funding unit received approximately $650K.
Extension Service Director Wheeler gave the extension service report.  Wheeler reported that there is a March 27, 2012 Planning Meeting for the Wauka Mountain event and March 29, 2012 is the Ag Awards Breakfast.

Regional Representative Amos gave the State Conservation Commission report.  Amos reported that the qualifying period for elected supervisors whose term is up this year is May 23-25, 2012 at 12:00 noon.  Amos also reported that soil stewardship 
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material has been ordered and the district needs to budget how the remaining state allotment will be spent.  He then reviewed the GACDS survey with the supervisors.
In other district business:  Haynes reported that he received a thank you letter from GACDS President Danny Hogan thanking the district for the donation at the annual GACDS meeting.
The next district meeting will be Tuesday, April 17, 2012 at the Hall County Agriculture Services Building in Gainesville, Georgia.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

submitted by,

____________________
Robert Amos

Regional Representative
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